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1 Purpose 
 
1.1 To consider an update on the implementation of changes to the delivery 

of adult mental health services provided by Nottinghamshire Healthcare 
Trust, including the impact of changes that have already been 
implemented. 

 
 
2 Action required 
 
2.1 The Committee is asked to review the implementation of changes to the 

delivery of adult mental health services provided by Nottinghamshire 
Healthcare Trust, including the impact on service users; and identify if 
any further scrutiny is required. 

 
 
3 Background information 

 
3.1 Over the course of the last 18 months the Committee has been looking 

at the development of adult mental health services provided by 
Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust, including: changes to rehabilitative 
care with a move from inpatient to community based provision; a 
reduction in inpatient acute beds; and development of Enhanced Crisis 
Resolution and Home Treatment Team. 

 
3.2 In December 2015, the Committee heard about: 

a) Non-crisis community services – following a review of the delivery of 
non-crisis community services, a locality based community model 
had been identified as the preferred model for community service 
delivery.  It was anticipated that the changes would begin to take 
place from 1 April 2016. 

 
b) Rehabilitation services – Work included expanding the community 

rehabilitation team serving the City and south Nottinghamshire; 
developing a community rehabilitation service for the population of 
Mansfield and Ashfield; and the closure of Broomhill House, Gedling 
and Heather Close, Mansfield on 31 October 2015.  The Trust 



advised that the impact of these changes would be monitored via 
regular audits at 6 months to evaluate. 

 
c) Acute service transformation – these changes related to the closure 

of acute inpatient beds at Queens Medical Centre and the 
development of Enhanced Crisis Resolution and Home Treatment 
Team and a Crisis House.  In December the Trust reported that 
there had recently been an increase in demand for acute beds that 
necessitated the use of out of area placements and private beds. 

 
3.3 Representatives of Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust will be attending 

the meeting to provide an update on changes that have taken place 
since December and on the findings of work to assess the impact of 
changes. 

 
 
4 List of attached information 
 
4.1 Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust paper ‘Local Services Division Adult 

Mental Health Directorate Review of Adult Mental Health Service 
Transformation’ 

 
 
5 Background papers, other than published works or those 

disclosing exempt or confidential information 
 
5.1 None 
 
 
6 Published documents referred to in compiling this report 
 
6.1 Reports to and minutes of meetings of the Joint City and County Health 

Scrutiny Committee held on 7 October 2014, 16 June 2015, July 2015 
and 15 December 2015. 

 
 
7 Wards affected 
 
7.1 All 
 
 
8 Contact information 
 
8.1 Jane Garrard, Senior Governance Officer 
 Tel: 0115 8764315 
 Email: jane.garrard@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
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